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Commander's Message
Hello again Comrades,

What a month was July!!!

A huge thank you goes
out to Michael Buxton,
JR and the rest of the
Auxiliary for stepping up
and putting on one of the
best 4th of July
celebrations I have ever seen at this Post.

That being said, we can always use
volunteers to help with set ups and
breakdowns and also with helping around
our Post. If you are interested in assisting,
please reach out to Quartermaster Carl
Silva or House Committee Chairperson
John Rizzo.

Now that everything is opening up, parades
and ceremonies are going to be happening
again. We want to build a strong presence
with our Post Color Guard, but are lacking
volunteers from Post membership and also
our Auxiliary. I encourage you to think
about it and choose to represent our Post
and its members and families by joining our
color guard! If you are interested, please
reach out to our Sr. Vice Commander
Allisen Earls, Quartermaster Carl Silva or

Upcoming Post Events
See what's happening this month on our
Facebook page! Please click this link:

 ​
Quartermaster's Report
Daily life at our Post has
almost returned to
normal and plans are
moving forward
to increase the size of
our rear deck, utilizing
the old BBQ area.

The Post will be
improving our entryways and we are also
looking at the possibility of adding new deck
curtains.

Hats off and cheers for Robert Jefferies
and the entire East County TL Center
crew. The Friday,Saturday and Sunday
morning meals are doing very well. Also,
VFW Post 9578 member Mike Westby is
our Number 2 Chef!

Our quest for new members is a real
challenge for all of us. Membership is the
life blood of a Post and provides for positive
growth and a bright future. There will
be two steak dinners provided for anyone
who brings the Quartermaster a eligible
Veteran for Post membership consideration.

Some members may be surprised to learn
that our Post conducts Military Funerals in
the local community. Chaplain Theo
Bazdorf and I organize and preside over
them; and provide a printed program for
attendees. We provide a funeral for any
Veteran, but we must receive a copy of the
deceased's DD-214 from the family.

Please make every effort to attend our Post
General Meeting at 11 a.m. on Saturday,
August 14. Your comments and
suggestions are always welcome. We need
our members' active participation to improve

http://www.facebook.com/AlpineVFW9578/


myself so that we can get you sized for a
properly fitting uniform and to ensure we
have everything you need.

In closing, let us never forget why we are
here as a Post: that is to honor the legacy
of those who are no longer with us and
support their families, to serve our veterans
and to strengthen our community.
Please come to the 11 a.m. Saturday,
August 14th Post member meeting.
 
Please come out to the Post for our General
Meeting at 11 a.m. Saturday, August
14th. Attend the meeting to have your say
in the operations and future of VFW Bert
Fuller Post 9578.

If you need me reach out, please call me at
(858) 729-3911. I am here for you - the
veterans, the auxiliary, our families and the
community of Alpine!

Until next time,

​John
Post Commander
John Sullivan

Special Notice regarding
​Post Events, Meals

The prices displayed on various Post flyers
and menus and also in this newsletter are
subject to change without advance notice.

Thank you for your understanding.

Chaplain's
Message

In the 1980’s, twenty
years after my own
U.S. Army service was
completed, the Army
recruiting slogan was
“BE ALL YOU CAN
BE”. In my view, the
following seven virtues
are delineated to imply that to practice these
would keep us on the right path towards
“being all we can be”:
Chastity
Temperance
Charity
Diligence
Patience
Kindness
Humility

These virtues are what we all should strive

the operations of the Post.

Please remember that I am always available
24/7 to assist you in any way possible in my
capacity as Post Quartermaster.
​Carl
Quartermaster
Carl Silva ​

House
Committee
Report
Comrades:

Well, we made it
through another
month, I hope
everyone is doing well.  
 
We have received approval for the deck
extension in the old BBQ area; however, the
contractor won't be able to start the project
for a few weeks. We are also redoing the
access ramp as well, just waiting on the
price.
 
We are still working on the rock pile,
hopefully it will be completed next month
and give us more parking spaces. We have
some tables and chairs downstairs if anyone
is interested in purchasing them, see
Quartermaster Carl for the prices. All of the
proceeds will go into the Post's Building
fund.
 
We have been getting more bids for the AC
unit, it's working right now but it's 25 years
old and ready to be updated. We're working
on getting bids for recoating and striping the
the parking lot. We will be adding more
handicap parking up front as well. All of the
contractors I have spoken with are really
busy at this time.
 
We are working with Canteen Manager
Kimberley to have meals every evening for
Game Nights. Weekend meals will stay the
same for now. If you know of someone or
you yourself would like to prepare evening
meals for the post please contact Kimberley
or myself.
 
I would like to encourage everyone to attend
the Post membership meetings; if you have
an issue, bring it up in the meeting which it
will make it easier to resolve. Stay safe and
god bless.
 
If you have any questions or concerns for



for. A prayer that many of us are familiar
with is appropriate here (this version is from
the 1928 Episcopal Book of Common
Prayer.):

Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be
thy name. Thy kingdom come, thy will be
done on earth as it is in heaven. Give us
this day our daily bread, and forgive us our
trespasses as we forgive those who
trespass against us. And lead us not into
temptation, but delivery us from evil. For
thine is the kingdom, and the power, and the
glory for ever and ever. AMEN.

The following Post and Auxiliary members
are currently experiencing various health
issues: Jack Gauthier, Carl Silva, John
and Sue Vorburger, Dan and Kim Foster,
Norm Castle, Rick Storms, Bill Kenner,
Bill Shepherd, Denny Hagar, Larry
Grogan, among others. Let us pray for their
swift recovery and well-being:

Lord, Almighty God, we pray for your
healing grace in behalf of all our comrades
and sisters who are ailing at this time. May
they know the blessing of improved health in
this hour and throughout life. Bless all who
minister to them in body, mind, and
spirit. Grant them patience and endurance,
relief from pain and suffering, the blessing of
a swift recovery, and finally, that they may
dwell with you in life everlasting. AMEN.

Theo
Post 9578 Chaplain
Theodore Bazdorf

Post 9578 July 4th Raffle Basket
Won by Mystery Woman

The July 4th Raffle Basket was won by the
lucky woman pictured below. In all the
excitement, we didn't catch her name. If you
see her at the Post, please congratulate
her!

the House Committee, please bring them
to the 11 a.m. General Meeting held on the
second Saturday of each month and we will
be happy to hear them.
 
God Bless and look forward to seeing you at
the Post.
  
John
House Committee Chair
John Rizzo

Auxiliary
President's
Message

Happy August! I hope
that everyone is having
an amazing summer. As
I write this, I am on a
bucket list trip with my
father, visiting the east coast and our
nation's capital. It was
an honor to visit the WWII, Vietnam and
Korean War memorials. It was a great way
to remember all those that have served in
those campaigns and to those that made
sacrifices for our country including those
that made the ultimate one.

After having our first official meeting in July,
the Post 9578 Auxiliary is off to a strong
start. We have many ideas and a lot of
energy to raise funds, help veterans and to
give back to the Post. Please let us know if
you have any ideas as we continue to plan
for a great year ahead.

Thank you to all that made the event on the
4th of July a great success. We had a
great day of fellowship, music from Ron
Houston and the Berry Pickers, amazing
chicken made by JR Bailey, all while
enjoying the view from our Post's
downstairs bar. This was a wild success as
a fundraiser and this will let us do great
things for veterans.

Thank you again to all those that helped
make this happen from our many
volunteers, to the House Committee, to the
Canteen staff and especially to JR Bailey
who worked tirelessly to make this event
happen. We are planning another great
event on Labor Day so please mark your
calendars to attend and stay tuned for more
details.

John Sullivan and I had a great meet and
greet earlier this month. Thank you to all



Post 9578 Annual Day At The Races
Takes Off Thursday, Aug 26

who stopped by to meet us and to share
ideas for the year to come.

The Auxiliary is having a blast hosting
Burgers with a View every Saturday.

Thank you for all the volunteers that have
helped us raise money at these events. If
you would like to sign up to help cook
burgers, please let me know or sign up at
the post bar.

I very much look forward to a great end of
the summer and beginning of the fall serving
the Auxiliary and continue to grow this
great organization. I look forward to seeing
many of you at the post, please come and
say hello. I wish you all an amazing August!

Please attend the VFW Post Auxiliary
Meeting held at 10 a.m. on Saturday,
August 7 at the Post.
 
Yours in Service,

Michael
Post 9578 Auxiliary President
Michael Charles Buxton
 
A great way for members of the Alpine
community to support their Bert Fuller VFW
Post 9578 is to join the post auxiliary.
Check the Auxiliary Facebook page for
details; click on this link:
VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary

Auxiliary Chaplain's
Message

How big is your God?
 
Is your God “generous
or smart or creative
enough" to help you
figure out how to
welcome and care for
everyone who requires
it?”
 
“People deserve a God who is big. People
deserve a God who so loves the world.
People deserve a God who touched the
leper and healed the sick and fed the
starving and parted the seas and raised the
dead.
 
If all human beings are indeed made in the
image of God, then God embodies and
contains and transcends every current
understanding we have of the complex
continuum of gender.” -- John Pavlovitz
 

https://www.facebook.com/bertfuller.vfwpost/


VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary Hosts
4th of July Celebration

I was raised a Catholic. 12 years of superb
Catholic education. I had religion classes,
just not much on the Bible. I am always
amazed when others can quote it for any
subject/reason. But to feel it and live it, now
that’s the goal!
 
I thought I’d share with you some of the
Godly qualities we should be following that
are in Bible to show how big our God should
be:
 
Psalm 82:2-4
How long will you defend the unjust and
show partiality to the wicked? Defend the
cause of the weak and the fatherless;
maintain the rights of the poor and
oppressed. Rescue the weak and needy;
deliver them from the hand of the wicked.
 
Matthew 25:37-40
Then the righteous will answer him, “Lord,
when did we see you hungry and feed you,
or thirsty and give you something to
drink? When did we see you a stranger and
invite you in, or needing clothes and clothe
you? When did we see you sick or in prison
and go to visit you?” The King will reply,
“Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of
the least of these brothers and sisters of
mine, you did for me.”
 
John 15:12-13
“My command is this: Love each other as I
have loved you. Greater love has no one
than this: to lay down one’s life for one’s
friends.”
 
Galatians 6:2
Carry each other’s burdens, and in this way,
you will fulfill the law of Christ.
 
Philippians 2:3-4
Do nothing out of selfish ambition or vain
conceit. Rather, in humility value others
above yourselves, not looking to your own
interests but each of you to the interests of
the others.
 
John 3:18
Dear children, let us not love with words or
speech but with actions and in truth.
 
God’s call to love others is audacious. We
are to put others ahead of ourselves, love
people we don’t like (or don’t even know)
and share our resources generously. It’s a
love that forces us to grow — we can’t love
like Jesus did without our hearts changing.
 
I believe this is worth taking time to
contemplate. Just how close are you to
living and loving as God has taught us? Is
your God big enough to love without



Post 9578 Auxiliary President
Michael Buxton Thanks JR Bailey
for coordinating the July 4th
Celebration at the Post

VFW Post 9578 Hours of Operation

The Post will observe the following business
hours:

Sundays: 9 a.m. - close
Mondays: 11 a.m. - close
Tuesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Wednesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Thursdays: 11 a.m. - close

limitations?

In Peace and Love,

Jan
Post 9578 Auxiliary Chaplain
Jan Bazdorf

Canteen
Manager's
Message
 
The VFW Post 9578 is
looking for a person who
is interested in cooking
meals at the Post a
couple of nights a week.
If you are interested, please contact
Kimberley at (619) 729-3153.

We are taking signups for the Del Mar
Races bus trip on Thursday, August 26.
Please sign up with the Canteen bartender
on duty!

The Post will hold a Craft Night at 6 p.m.,
Sunday, August 29th. Kids are welcome.
Please sign up with the Canteen bartender.

Congratulations to our July 4th Raffle
Basket Winner!
Our next Raffle Basket will be raffled off on
Labor Day, Monday, September 6 th. We
would appreciate any donations to the Post
to help fill this basket!

The Raffle Basket tickets are sold for $1
donation each and six (6) tickets for $5
donation.

For Post Raffle Basket and 50/50 tickets:
please put your name and contact number
on all tickets that you purchase since you do
not have to be "present" to win!

Come out and enjoy indoor and/or outdoor
dining on our beautiful Patio with its great
scenic views.

Kimberley
Canteen / Entertainment Manager
Kimberley Rivera

Craft Night at VFW Post 9578
​6 p.m. Sunday August 29th



Fridays: 11 a.m. - close
Saturdays: 9 a.m. - close

Note: the Post closing time is dependent
upon attendance and varies per day.

Please please do your best to comply with
state and county guidelines at all times and
do not, under any circumstances, attend
a Post activity or event if you or a
member of your family unit are
experiencing COVID-19 symptoms.

If you have questions on the guidelines
please call the Post at (619) 445-6040.

Support Your Post -
Attend Regularly to Enjoy

The Camaraderie, Games &
​Live Entertainment!

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Mission Statement:

·       To foster camaraderie among United
States veterans of overseas conflicts
·       To serve our veterans, the military and
our communities
·       To advocate on behalf of all veterans
 
VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Vision is
to ensure that:



·       Veterans are respected for their service
·       Always receive their earned
entitlements
·       Are recognized for the sacrifices they
and their loved ones have made on behalf of
this great country
 
VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Core
Values:

·       Always put the interests of our
members first
·       Treat donors as partners in our cause
·       Promote patriotism
·       Honor military service
·       Ensure the care of veterans and their
families
·       Serve our communities
·       Promote a positive image of the VFW
·       Respect the diversity of veteran
opinions

Post Officers & Trustees

John Sullivan - Commander
Allisen Earls -Senior Vice Commander
Sean Lynch - Junior Vice Commander
Carl Silva - Quartermaster
Theo Bazdorf - Assistant Quartermaster
Theo Bazdorf - Chaplain
Allisen Earls - Adjutant
Jim Bilka - Judge Advocate
John Rizzo - Service Officer
John Rizzo - Surgeon

Dan Focht - 1st Year Trustee
Charlie Roders - 2nd Year Trustee
James Abercrombie - 3rd Year Trustee

Auxiliary Officers

Michael Buxton - President  
Nancy Hauer - Senior VP
Ed Molloy - Junior VP           
Jan Bazdorf - Chaplain
Bob Bealo - Treasurer         
Vikki Hemmen - Conductress
Sven Ricketts - Guard        
Pat Alston Aldrich - Trustee #1
Maggie Ortiz - Trustee #2   
Darren Pyle - Trustee #3

House Committee

John Rizzo - Chairperson
Allisen Earls - Member
Richard Simmons - Member
Joel Murillo - Member
Mark Traplay - Member

Canteen / Entertainment

Important Notice for all Post Members,
Auxiliary, invited guests and Visitors:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 is a Drug-Free
Zone. If drugs are used on our Post's
property, it will put our ABC liquor license in
jeopardy, as well as our Post charter with
the National VFW.

Please report any violations of drug use on
Post property immediately to a Post officer.
Law enforcement will be contacted and the
offender will be subject to criminal and legal
consequences. Offenders will lose their
Post privileges and not be allowed on Post
property in the future.

Post Hours of Operation
(Subject to change without advance notice - call
Post at (619) 445-6040 for details)

Monday - Friday: 11 a.m. to Closing

Lunch Service: 11 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Dinner Service: 5 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Saturday & Sunday: 9 a.m. to Closing

Members Meetings - 2nd Saturday/Month

10 a.m. House Committee

11 a.m. General Meeting

Auxiliary Meetings - 1st Saturday/Month



Kimberley Rivera - Canteen Manager

Volunteer Bartenders

Darla Beery
Dani Caton
Sandy Curry
Julie Kalogiannis
Gigi Lafaver
Jessica McKittrick
Heather Whisnand

VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary Hosts
4th of July Celebration

USPS First Day Ceremony Program
Honoring Veterans Flag VFW

Centennial 1999

10 a.m. Auxiliary

Contacting the Post

Phone: (619) 445-6040
Fax: (619) 445-8740
eMail: csilvasr@aol.com

Newsletter Submissions

Items for consideration may be emailed to
csilvasr@aol.com or mailed to the post at:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
Attention: Carl Silva

844 Tavern Road
Alpine, CA 91901

Please note: newsletter submission
deadline is the 20th of the prior month.

VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary Hosts
4th of July Celebration



FYI for Post Members!

House Committee Meetings are held every second Saturday of the month at 10 a.m.

Post Member meetings are held every second Saturday of the month  at 11 a.m.

Show your pride in our Post by letting people know you are a member of our VFW!

Our Newsletter Supporters

Alpine Artistic Florist  (619) 445-7974
Jamie Lewis
www.alpineartisticflorist.net

Alpine Dentistry (619) 445-8896
Jonar R. Bonifacio DDS Dr. "B"
Alpine Dentistry

​Alpine Computer & Tutor (619) 277-7858
Duncan Marks

Bisher's Quality Meats  (760) 789-1488
Dan Bisher
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-
quality-meats-ramona/

California Bank & Trust (619) 445-9321
Tammy Keen

California Signs & Marketing (619) 258-2001
California Signs & Marketing

Clayco Solar Services (619) 971-2799
Clay Mauldin

Copy Corral  (619) 562-3660
Julie Walker
www.lakesidecopy.com

East County Karate  (619) 627-4850
Nathan Morton
http://ecmartialart.com

Kamps Propane  (619) 390-6304
Richard Edwords
www.kampspropane.com

http://www.alpineartisticflorist.net
http://www.alpinedentistry.com
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-quality-meats-ramona/
http://www.calsigns.net
http://www.lakesidecopy.com
http://ecmartialart.com
http://www.kampspropane.com


Keller Williams  (619) 301-2301
Doris Fifer

On Line Bookkeeping & Tax Service
Roger Garay & Christy Kohl (619) 445-5523
www.olbts.com

Pet/House Sitting (619) 820-1827
Vikki Hemmen

Primary Residential Mortgage  (619) 722-1303
Chris Wiley
www.alpineprmi.com

Regional Elite Plumbing (619) 722-1049
Mike Putnam

Three T RV  (619) 444-0047
Tim Tracey
www.3trv.com

http://www.olbts.com
http://www.alpineprmi.com
http://www.3trv.com








VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
(619) 445-6040

www.vfw9578.com
 ​  ​  ​  ​
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